Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met with Jane Rastallis at 7:pm regarding an insurance review of the town buildings and contents. Miss Rastallis is an expert in insurance Management Business. She explained that the purpose is to delve into every phase of coverage and presenting their findings to the Selectmen for their approval or suggestions for change. Sel. Olson asked if our insurance bill of \$25,000 is comparable to other small towns. She replied that this would hard to answer since it depends on valuation of buildings, age of vehicles, etc.

She informed them that when a contract for their work is signed, they can be called any time for one year for advice. They will monitor the coverage to maintain a continuity in.

Sel. Olson asked if it could be set up to pay one bill per year instead of the bills straggling in all year. She suggested the Selectmen choose a date to go out to bid and everything would come due as of that date. The cost of their service is approximately \$2,000 for the first year. After that it depends on the needs of the town. (They charge by the hour). She said that in putting out for bid, they generally go to agents in the area or any choice of the Selectmen. The Selectmen agreed to hire this service.

03755
The company is: ALBERT JONES CO. OF N. E. INSURANCE, Box 281, Hanover, N.H. The first step will be to set the date to go out for bid; 2nd. step: review the present town insurance.

Mark Monbouquette came in asking to do some service to the community to earn his Eagle Scout medal.

The Selectmen discussed the two robberies at the Town Shed with the Road Agent. He lost several personal tools, therefore the Selectmen have offered to replace tools that are mostly needed.

Linda Sizemore was appointed as part-time assistant to Selectmen's secre.

John Bunting advised that about 90% of the work on the Security System on town buildings is complete. Adjourned: 10:30